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www.MadisonVFP.org

Chair Larry Orr opened the meeting at 6:00 PM.  Introductions with members welcoming new member Mark Starik.  Steve Books read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members attending included Joan Kemble, Paul McMahon, and Bradley Geyer. Larry checked for any adjustment to the planned agenda.  One addition to Committee Reports. The VFP "hat" was passed, and the October minutes were reviewed, and approved pending one correction to be reported and finalized at the December meeting.
Treasurer's Report - Paul reported his green sheet numbers with a starting balance that was added to with some generous donations that contributed over $ 1,800 to revenue in October. The Madison Mennonite Church donated $ 1,600 to VFP. The checkbook has a balance of $ 7,700 with savings totaling $ 7,900.  A late donation for the June Fund drive also helped.  The Prairie Farms milk cap count is at 659. The event at Common Ground Coffee House netted $ 1,189. We're in good standing with the VFP Budget. Paul also announced the next semi-annual Mailing Party for Wednesday, Dec. 11, at 2:00 PM.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David Giffey reported via e-mail due to storm conditions that he's been at the High School locations as planned, and he's acquired Wisconsin Heights H.S. (Mazomanie/Black Earth) as a new school. This would make 7 High Schools and the budget may have to be adjusted for the High School. Members are supportive of this effort. He's also supportive of the Chapter 25 donation to VFP Chapter 182.
Scholarship - Paul supports adding the "button" addition to the VFP Scholarship for the Madison Scholarship. Discussion on the area and locality of the scholarship, ending with support mostly to the schools with students who would really need it. General agreement for more promotion of the scholarship, continue it.

Memorial Day - No report     Memorial Mile - No report    Planning Committee - No report

Website - Brad is always updating and posting local action and activities.

Outreach - Books reports the Outside Farmer's Market tabling has ended. Possible tabling inside somewhere. Brad reported 7 activists from Joy Firsts' group arrested at the Monthly Drone Vigil at Camp Douglas Nov. 12.
Discussion about a possible reporting of press releases on the Capitol Times Website of results of VFP events, as the successful Common Grounds event. Review of other events as the Shannon Hall event.

Mark Starik - Mark reported two items Veterans could get concerned about regarding climate change. He has experience from many groups, and from being a Veteran in the Vietnam War, and active in the Citizens Climate Lobby. Veterans are concerned with climate change and greenhouse gas emission and the need to curb fossil fuels. With Syrian oil fields being protected by U.S. Forces, and protecting the Arctic from rogue nations prospecting for oil there, the need to quickly switch to renewable is needed. The military is looking into renewables. There is a U.S. Solar Workforce, and Mark would like to start a Veterans for Climate Action Group. General agreement with the membership on hand to support his effort.
New Business

Continued VFP Public Events - Tabled

Funding amount for Chapter 182 - The donations collected at the Common Grounds event was $ 1,182.  A motion was made and 2nded to round the VFP Chapter 25 donation to $ 2,000.  The motion passed unanimously. Agreement that some type of an announcement should be relayed to various media regarding the positive outcome of the Common Grounds event, including the positive support in the fundraising effort.

December Chair - Larry Orr graciously accepted.

Announcements  A list of the next VFP Chapter 25 meetings was announced.  Other events also including a No F-35 get the signs out event for Saturday, Nov. 23, 1:00 to 3:00 PM on Madison Streets. See www.safeskiescleanwater website for more information.
Minutes by Books
